
Members of the House Human Services Committee,

“My name is Thea Holter and I reside in District 1.  I am asking that you please render a DO
PASS on House Bill 1297.”

A person’s sex is a biological reality that cannot be changed. The state has an obligation to
ensure the accuracy of vital records like live birth certificates. Official documents should require
and maintain accurate information that is rooted in facts, not subjective self perception.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your service to the state of
North Dakota.

Thea Holter


